BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday, 16 November 2022 at 7.30 pm – The Club, Burtonwood
Present


Chairman



Ward
*



Ceri Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood

Vice Chairman 
*
                                M Rufus (L)



Westbrook





Council Members

*



A Abbey (L)



Burtonwood

                                          Cathy Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood 



Vacancy



Burtonwood

*



E Abbey (L)



Burtonwood 





J Guthrie (L)



Burtonwood

* 



J Webb (IND)


Old Hall
*



B Gallagher (L)


Westbrook

*



D Gallagher (L) 


Westbrook

*



B MacLaren (IND
 

Westbrook

*



D Duddle (IND) 


Westbrook





T Mirfin (CON)


Westbrook





N Shah (CON)


Westbrook

*



Brian Morgan-Scrutton (L)

Westbrook
 



A Guthrie (L)



Westbrook 



*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present

Clerk to the Council – Julie Pickles




Debbie Maunders





Adrian Maunders





Valerie Woodward

John Lydon

Janet Pike

C72
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillors Cathy Mitchell, A Guthrie, J Guthrie, T Mirfin. 
C73
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.
C74
Community / Policing Issues 


It was noted that the local police officers were not in attendance but PCSO Tony Spruce had forwarded his email report and that this had been circulated to the Members.

Mr. and Mrs Maunders had attended the meeting to see whether anything could be done about a nuisance neighbour, who had given the couple issues of concern in relation to using their garden as dumping ground, Mr. Maunders stated that he thought his neighbour was a hoarder, he knew that the neighbour had another property in Burtonwood that a business was being run out off. Mr. Maunders had contacted the environmental department of the Borough Council and the Police but neither had taken any positive action. Mr. Maunders had prior to the meeting spoken to the Clerk and Councillor Cathy Mitchell had taken the matter up with the Borough Council and it was
Resolved by the Council that Mr. and Mrs Maunders report be noted
Mrs Valerie Woodward raised the issue of the Pavilion, it was noted that Councillor Cathy Mitchell was currently working with Sport England to develop the site, she also reported that stretches of Chapel Lane was like a race track, this information would be passed onto the local PCSO, Mrs Woodward was thanked for her attendance.

Mrs Janet Pike raised the issue of the poor bus service, it was noted that she had to book holidays off work as she could not get a bus to work, Mrs Pike was advised to make complaints to Arriva and the Traffic Commissioner, Councillor Marc Rufus agreed that the services to Burtonwood and Westbrook was very poor, Councillor Brian Gallagher reported that  the Warrington Bus Company was to received 120 new electric buses in the coming months, he would take this matter further, Mrs Pike was thanked for her attendance.

Councillor E Abbey reported that a spate of fuel theft had occurred at local farms and it was 

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Eibh Abbey’s report be noted
Councillor Ceri Mitchell reported that he had attended the Remembrance Sunday Service in Burtonwood and that Councillors B Gallagher, D Gallagher and M Rufus has attended the service in the Town Centre on behalf of the Parish Council. Councillor Mitchell also reported on the beautiful display created by volunteers in St Michaels Cemetery.
Councillor Ceri Mitchell had been asked to attend a pre planning consultation at the Thomas Hardy bottling plant, it was noted that the brewery was now mainly bottling water (175 million bottles a year), it was reported that the proposal was to remove the old brewery building,  expand their storage capacity which would enable the brewery to conduct their business more efficiently and it was 

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Ceri Mitchell’s report be noted
 C75
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (19 October 2022)


It was resolved by the Council that the minutes from the meeting held on 19 October 2022 were read and approved as a correct and true record
C76
Matters Arising


Nil
C77
Finance Sub-Committee - Agenda (16 November 2022)
The Chairman (Cllr Ceri Mitchell) reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillors M Rufus, J Webb, B Morgan-Scrutton and B MacLaren.

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.

C77.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor A Guthrie.
C77.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.
C77.3 Application(s) for Grant
An application for grant had been received from Burtonwood and Collins Green Senior Citizen Association to help finance Christmas festivities, the treasurer had not stated a financial amount but it was noted that any amount received would be greatly appreciated and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committed that a grant of £500 be awarded

C77.4 Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (October / November 2022)

Nil
C77.5 Accounts Requiring Payment (November 2022)

D Norris Half Year Landscaping 




£5100.00 Ionos Website Oct / Nov 





£    27.60

Winwick PC Litter Picker November 22 



£1650.00

Relief CT 4 x Dance Class,1 x Party Nov 22 


£  100.00

Bookings Clerk November 2022 




£  325.00

Water Plus Kingswood 





£  159.68

A McCulloch sent payment by mistake 



£  280.00

Clerks expenses November 2022 



£  230.59  

Burtonwood Comm School Xmas Grant



£  300.00

Callands Comm School Xmas Grant 



£  300.00

St Pauls School Xmas Grant 




£  300.00

St Philips School Xmas Grant 




£  300.00

Westbrook Old Hall School Xmas Grant 



£  300.00

Clerks Christmas Expenses 




£  253.18 Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committed that all payments be made

C77.6 Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (October 2022)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments, receipts account and reconciliation for the month of October 2022 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the balance be noted and the report be accepted     
C77.7 Kingswood Community Centre
The clerk reported that the Wasps rental terms would come to an end on 1 January 2023, it was noted that the users had discussed the matter with the Clerk and had asked that the terms remain the same to allow the group to build their number up and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the terms of hire remain the same until 1 April 2023
C77.8 Pavilion Centre
Nil
C77.9 Play Area – Pavilion
Nil
C77.10Play Area – Collins Green
Nil
C77.11Play Area Inspections

It was reported by the Clerk that an inspection report had been received, it was noted that the works recommended had been ordered by the Clerks.
C77.12Fir Tree Community Ground
Nil

C77.13Pitches


Nil

C77.14Quotations Received

The Clerk reported that she had received 3 quotations to replace the two sets of rugby posts on the Fir Tree Lane field


Quote 1
£3775 + vat 

Quote 2
£2066 + vat

Quote 3 
£2070 + vat


It was noted that the above figures did not included installation and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the quotation for £2066 + vat be accepted and that the Clerks places an order with the company
C77.15Clerks Leave

The Clerk reported that she would be on leave when the next meeting was scheduled to take place and it was
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the next meeting date be postponed and rescheduled for 25 January 2023

C78
Planning Agenda (16 November 2022)
Councillor D Duddle reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting by herself, Councillors A Abbey, and D Gallagher
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C78.1 Apologies

No apologies for absence had been received.
C78.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.

C78.3 Documents Received

0 General Items of Correspondence 

2 Domestic Planning Applications

8 Non-Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notifications under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town, and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

2 Enforcement Notices Received and Closed 

0 Town and Country Act 1991 – Appeal Under S78 Against Refusal of House Holder Application 

0 WBC Development Control Agenda

0 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward List

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the above documents received be noted 

C79
Correspondence 
1.
Clerks and Councils Direct

2.
Email – Stuart Rotherham – Funding

3.
Email WBC – Salary Increases

4.
Email WBC – Election of Parish Councillor

5.
Email – Consultation on the subject and scope of a new Wigan Local Plan

6.
Email – A Manders – local issue

7.
Email – Callands Xmas Tree Switch on

8.
Email – Callands Xmas Tree Switch on

9.
The Clerk Magazine

10.
Email - Local Police reports

11.
Email – NHS Hall Hire
Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be    noted 
C80
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Nil
C81   Old Hall Reports / Updates
Councillor J Webb reported on the following matter;-
· The works adjacent to Asda had been finished but the box had been positioned in the middle of the pavement
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Jason Webb’s report be     noted

C82
Westbrook Reports / Updates


Councillor D Duddle reported on the following matter;-
· Residents asking about a warm hub – it was noted that Livewire / the libraries were looking at this
· Ikea may have meeting room for Parish Council meetings
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Debra Duddle’s report be     noted


Councillor Brian Gallagher reported on the following matters;-

•
Update on Callands Road / School issues, WBC currently looking at car park, school entrance, yellow lines, maybe one way system

· Bushes on Callands Road restricting view of drivers and oncoming traffic

· Parks in Westbrook review, waiting for report from WBC
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Brian Gallagher’s report be noted

C83
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C84
Complaint Regarding Employee

The Chairman reported that he was still corresponding with the complainant and it was 


Resolved by the Council that the Chairmans report be noted

C85
Employee Salaries

The Clerk reported on pay awards that had recently been finalised and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the employee salaries be adjusted to include the recent pay awards.
The meeting closed at 8.50 pm. 
Signed as a true record……..…………….

Cllr Marc Rufus  
Deputy Chairman

    25 January 2023
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